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28th April 2017

Response to the ‘Exposure Draft Legislation: Wine Equalisation tax (WET) rebate dated 5th April 2017
The NSW Wine Industry Association (NSWWIA) wishes to contribute a response to the draft legislation as per above. This has been done after consultation across our board and also seeking responses from our members. We have also consulted widely with the Winemakers Federation of Australia (WFA). 

To this end, we would like to start by saying that we endorse in its entirety the submission made by the Winemakers Federation of Australia which has been sent and is dated 28th April 2017. We have been discussing our concerns with the national body (WFA) and believe that their submissions captures the concerns of the NSWWIA. 

Some of the issues that were particularly of interest to the NSWWIA were:

· Trademark Clauses
Clearly there is work to be done on cleaning up the definition here and professional advice should be taken with regards to:
· Whether the terms registered trademarks vs. common law trademark. 

· That the container is branded with the trademark and it easily understood by the consumer to be attached to this trademark. i.e. the primary trademark such as a brand like ‘Penfold’s’ should be visible. 

· The need for a period of ‘transitional provision’ be allowed for those genuine branded products to register their trademarks. 

· Grape Wine Product
There is clearly work to be done here so as to not exclude many existing wine products, including ‘fortified wines’. We agree with the WFA that further consultation needs to occur in this space. 
· Ownership of 85% of grapes

We strongly advocate that the definition of ownership reverts to the definition discussed in late 2016, such that ‘producers maintain ownership from at the time of crushing (or at the weighbridge), through to creating final branded, packaged product fit for sale’  
· Averaging. 
As per the WFA submission, one of the points made strongly by WFA during the consultations was that having an 85% test was quite stringent and allowance needed to be made for adverse weather events. The WFA proposal was for a 4-year averaging of the 85% grape ownership rule to take into account these events, or the introduction of an exceptional circumstances clause. This has not been taken into account and is a matter of considerable concern to smaller wine producers. The averaging provision proposed would relate to a weighted average for the particular branded bottled product. Records are kept to determine this by all producers to comply with the provisions of the Label Integrity Program.

· Transitional periods. 
As per the WFA submission, wines from the 2017 and prior vintage that are packaged, branded and have a vintage date should be eligible to claim the WET rebate under the current rules, with a transition to 50% grape ownership in 2018 and 85% grape ownership from the 2019 vintage.  

In conclusion, we believe that there are significant areas to be addressed prior to our approval of the draft legislation. We would welcome further consultation prior to finalization of the proposed Act. 
Yours faithfully,
Angus Barnes

Acting Executive Officer

NSW Wine Industry Association
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